
 

 

Henrico Police Investigates Fatal Single-Vehicle Crash 
 

(Henrico County, Va.) – Henrico Police continues to investigate a single-vehicle crash that 
occurred in the Brookland Magisterial District. 

On Monday, July 28, 2025, around 6:30 p.m., Henrico Police responded to the intersection of 
Hungary Spring Road and Staples Mill Road for a reported crash. Once on scene, officers 
located a Toyota Camry that had struck several utility poles. The driver, an adult male and 
sole occupant of the vehicle, was pronounced deceased at the scene. No other injuries were 
reported. 

Henrico Police Crash Investigators have identified the victim as Tony Darrell Volley, 46, of 
Henrico. 

The preliminary investigation indicates Mr. Volley was traveling north on Hungary Spring 
Road at a high rate of speed when he collided with several utility poles. It’s possible Mr. Volley 
suffered a medical emergency; however, Henrico Police is working with the Office of the Chief 
Medical Examiner to determine a cause and manner of death.  

Anyone with further information about this crash is asked to call Crash Investigator T. Holmes 
at (804) 501-5000. You may also submit tips anonymously by calling Crime Stoppers at (804) 
780-1000 or by using P3tips.com.  

Henrico Police would also like to remind our community members to “Watch Out Ahead 
Henrico” or “WOAH!” This traffic-safety campaign was created to have our community 
members say that very phrase. Whether you’re traveling by foot, bicycle or motor vehicle, we 
all have a role to play in getting to where we’re going safely. More information on this 
campaign, can be found here. 
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### 

WATCH COMMANDER RELEASE (7.28.25) 
(Henrico County, Va.) – At approximately 6:30 PM, Henrico Police and Fire responded to the 
intersection of Staples Mill Road and Hungary Springs Road in reference to a single vehicle 
crash into a utility pole.  Once on scene, it was determined that the adult male driver (and 
sole occupant) of the vehicle was deceased.  Identification of the driver will be released at a 
later date pending verification and notification to next-of-kin.  The Henrico Police Crash Team 
is handling the investigation. 

Staples Mill Road is closed from Old Staples Mill Road to Hungary Road.  Hungary Springs 
Road is closed from Olde West Drive to Cottesmore Lane.  Drivers are encouraged to avoid the 
area for the next several hours.  

Additional information will be released when available and any specific question should be 
directed to the Office of Public Affairs. 
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